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School Name	School Name	Month, Year

· Oct. 3: Cross Country Meet
· Oct. 3: Me to We; Lunch
Oct. 4: Boys’ soccer game; Fairview   
Oct. 4: Music Parents Association AGM 7:00PM   
Oct. 5: Girls’ soccer game; RTA  
Oct. 6: Cross-country meet ATL 
Oct. 6: Boys’ soccer game;RTA        
· Oct. 7: Non-Instructional
· Oct. 10: Thanksgiving         
· Oct. 11: Boys’ soccer game;SWS  
· Oct. 12: Girls’ soccer game;RTA  
· Oct. 13: School Council 7:00PM  
· Oct. 13: Boys’ soccer game;
· Willow park           
· Oct. 13: Student Voice Gr. 7-9; 8:00AM   
· Oct. 14: F1 (1a,2a,3a,4a)  
· Oct. 17: Girls soccer game;Nickle  
· Oct. 17: Student Voice 5/6   
· Oct. 18: Boys’ soccer game; RTA
· Oct. 19: Girls’ soccer game;Willow 
· Oct. 20: Boys’ soccer game; RTA 
· Oct. 21: F2 (5a,6a,1b,2b)  
· Oct. 24:Girls’ soccer playoffs TBD 
· Oct. 25: Outdoor Ed. Trip
· Oct. 25: Boys’ soccer playoff TBD 
· Oct. 26: We Day Conference
· Oct. 26: Girls’ soccer playoff TBD 
· Oct. 27: Photo Retakes  	
· Oct. 27: Boys’ soccer playoffTBD  
· Oct. 27: Gr. 7 In-School Field Trip Director's Cut  
· Oct. 28: F3 (3b,4b,5b,6b) 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ADMINISTRATION MESSAGE 

With all of the learning, it’s hard to believe that it’s only September. Students have been immersed in their learning. Reviewing concepts and making connections from the past year, students are now beginning to form new understandings within the disciplines. The grade 5 and grade 6s have already explored trees and forest, taking a field trip in their own backyard. In grades 7-9, students are exploring building in construction, acting in drama, improving their understanding in French, learning about mediums in art, joining as a team in Band, making pies in foods, and practicing basic survival skills, as well as rock climbing in outdoor education. Students will have the opportunity to continue or renew their options in mid-November. 

RTA’s annual Terry Fox run was held Thursday September 29, 2016. Inspired and encouraged by the efforts of Terry Fox, all CBE students preserve and maintain the Marathon of Hope, running hundreds of kilometers as a giant team each year. This year students from Maple Ridge, R.T. Alderman and Dr. George Stanley, students in kindergarten to grade 9, ran together, as a community, raising money and honouring Terry Fox’s legacy, honouring the hope for a cure to cancer.

We would like to wish Mr. Blakney all the best in his adventures, as he heads to Hungary to spend time with family this year. All will miss his wit, calm demeanour and wonderful sense of humour. Thankfully we will be in good hands. Please join us in welcoming Ms. Darazs into the RTA family. Graduating with a Bachelor of Mathematics, minoring in Visual Art and Art History, and, a Bachelor of Education, Ms. Darazs is looking forward to teaching math and science to our grade 8 students, as well as foods in CTF.
The amazing Ms. Leskewich will also be leaving RTA this week. Ms. Leskewich has been selected as one Area V’s newest Specialist. We wish you all the best in your new position Ms. Leskewich! As this is a very particular position, we are looking for the right teacher to take on the ASD Cluster role.

At RTA, we believe that communication between the school and the home plays a very important role in building and in supporting a culture of learning. As a school, we will send out monthly newsletter, providing updates as to what has been happening and what will be happening in the building. As a principal, I will provide weekly updates, often daily updates, through the Principal Blog located on the main page of our school website. And teachers, through a variety of mediums, blogs, emails, text messages and assignments, have been instructed to provide weekly feedback. We realize that, much like the students we are teaching, there isn’t a one size fits all form of communication; but, rather, we would like to use the best form, according to the teacher/student needs. We will gather feedback at the end of the school year. 

And, finally, in Alberta, September 30th is the cut off date for school funding; as such, we have dropped substantially in our Spring projected numbers, as many families looked towards new employment opportunities, moving away from Calgary or the Maple Ridge community, in these difficult economic times. As such, we will need to revisit our school schedule and make some changes. We know that change is difficult, and we hope to move forward as soon as possible. Thank you for your support in these difficult and challenging times. And, please rest assured, that we will do everything we can to make this year an amazing learning experience for your children.

Kind regards,
Brenda Lewis


RTA’s Little Free Library

A couple of students in construction class are currently working to create RTA’s Little Free Library, located in the main foyer, across from the entrance.
If you have any books that you are finished reading, please bring them to the office so that they can bring joy to other people!


Police Clearance

Do you think you will want to volunteer at school this year? Please ensure that your police security clearance is still valid. If you have a current police clearance from another CBE school, please send a quick email to Ms. Coles: rtalderman@cbe.ab.ca with your full legal name, as shown on your clearance and your date of birth, and she will make sure that you are in the RTA database.
[bookmark: _GoBack]If you do not have a CBE police clearance or if your police clearance is expiring soon, please contact Ms. Coles at rtalderman@cbe.ab.ca, and she will help you through the process. Volunteers are such an important part of experiential learning; we would not be able to do it without your support!








R.T. Alderman Clubs

With such a small staff, it becomes challenging to offer the plethora of clubs that we’d like to see available in any learning environment. But, that being said, I believe that teachers at RTA are working hard at providing quality experiences to students this year.

Here is a list of the current clubs offered at RTA. Please note, as in the Athletics’ schedule, times and dates are open to change.

Moreover, if you have any spare chessboards and pieces at home, needing some TLC and needing to be played, could you please bring them by the office or Ms. Wecel’s room, where they will be greatly loved.

 
	
Me to We
	
Tuesdays
	
Lunch

	
Conference 
Room
Ms. Lewis

	
Student Voice 
Gr. 7-9

	
Thursday
October 13
	
8:00 AM
	
Conference 
Room
Ms. Lewis

	
Student Voice 
Gr. 5-6

	
Monday
October 17
	
8:00 AM
	
Conference 
Room
Ms. Lewis

	
Yearbook

	
TBA
	
Combination of Lunch, AM and PM
	
Conference 
Room
Ms. Lewis

	
Volleyball Club

	
Wednesdays
	
Lunch
	
Gym
Ms. Ballentine

	
Chess Club

	
TBA
	
Lunch
	
Room 19
Ms. Wecels

	
Open Gym
	
Monday- Thursday
	
Lunch
	
Gym
Mr. McGhan
Ms. Clark
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Moving Forward Together: Calgary Board of
Education Report Card Processes

Learning is our central purpose

The CBE has a strong record of excellent student results and
we continue to learn and improve. Our province is learning as
well. Following the information gathering that was part of
Inspiring Education, Alberta is shifting toward a new vision for
education; one that promotes competencies for today’s world
and for the future. Across Alberta and the CBE students will
continue to develop strong foundations in literacy and
numeracy as well as important competencies such as critical
thinking, problem-solving, global understanding and creativity.
Our provincial programs of study are changing and like many
other school divisions in Alberta, the CBE is re-designing
assessment and reporting practices to reflect these changes.

The introduction of new reporting processes, including a new
report card, will be an important part of our work moving
forward. The direction of our province, as well as current
research on assessment, evaluation and student learning,
require us to work together to understand, recognize and
communicate about student learning in new ways.

This important work is a process that involves you, the parents
of our 110 000 students. Such work is a journey in
understanding toward our goals of a single, system-wide report
card for students in kindergarten through grade nine and
enhanced communication between home and school.

Going forward

The Calgary Board of Education will not be implementing a
new report card for all Kindergarten to Grade 9 students during
the 2013-14 school year.

Our commitment is to proceed carefully and collaboratively.
We have time to think and talk and learn together. A new
report card is being developed that will be reviewed and
refined through feedback from students, parents and teachers
over the course of the year. Principals and their school
communities will also be working together to find the best ways
to communicate about student learning outside of the report
card itself.

Several of our schools are already working successfully with
outcome-based report cards. We intend to build on this
success. We believe that creating a process to share student
progress in a clear and consistent way will enhance an
ongoing dialogue with students, parents, and teachers.
Moreover, we believe it will improve the exceptional results
already achieved by CBE students.

learning | as unique | as every student

In each of our K-9 schools this year, students and parents can
expect that:

1. Each student will receive a minimum of two written report
cards, one in January and one in June. These report
cards will include written comments. This aligns with
expectations outlined in the School Act.

2. Each student will receive written comments on Results 3,
4, and 5 (personal development, character, and
citizenship) at least once per year.

3. In addition to the minimum two report cards, there will be
a minimum of three opportunities for parents and
guardians to meet face to face with teachers to discuss
student progress. This is unchanged from current
practice.

Each school community will have opportunities to discuss
assessment and reporting processes. Schools may begin to
adapt their current reporting processes in ways that reflect a
logical transitional step towards a single, system-wide K-9
report card currently under development.

| want to acknowledge the incredible work that is done every
day in our school system. Reflective teaching practices,
outstanding assessment and reporting practices are hallmarks
of the Calgary Board of Education. This work will grow and
develop as staff, students, parents and our community work
together to ensure that each Calgary Board of Education
student achieves success.

Please engage with us as we move forward together.

Links to some of our provincial documents are included below.
More information to support collaboration and discussion as
part of this learning and decision-making process will follow
soon.

Inspiring Education
http://education.alberta.ca/department/ipr/inspiringeducation.as
BX

New Ministerial Order on Education

http://education.alberta.ca/department/policy/standards/goals.a
SpX

Curriculum Redesign
http://education.alberta.ca/department/ipr/curriculum.aspx

Changes to Provincial Achievement Tests

http://alberta.cal/release.cfm?xID=3413389E6F 172-A58E-
3543-821C27F503CDA92B

October 2013
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From the Board of
Trustees

Introducing the Legacy
Award

The Board of Trustees is excited to announce a new
award that recognizes CBE alumni who have made a
difference, and we need your help to find these
outstanding individuals.

The CBE Legacy Award celebrates public education. It
will shine a spotlight on former students who live our
beliefs - that a strong public education system is the
foundation of our society, and the legacy of learning we
create makes a world of difference for all of us.

Our former students positively impact our communities,
our country and our world. Legacy Award recipients will
embody the foundation they received during their
education and represent the legacy of the CBE: preparing
students for life, work and inspiring life-long learning.

Our alumni are leaders, entrepreneurs and difference-
makers. They are artists, trail-blazers and dedicated
volunteers. We want to hear their stories and celebrate
their success.

We expect to present the CBE Legacy Award several
times a year at public board meetings, with the first award
presented this month. All award nominations will be
reviewed and award recipients selected by the CBE
Legacy Award Committee.

Leadership Link

Recipients must:

= Be an alumnus of, or have attended, a CBE

School.

= Be 18 years of age or older at the time of
nomination.

= Exemplify at least one or more of the CBE
Results:

Mission: has used high school as a foundation for
continuous learning and success in life and work.

Academics: possesses the knowledge, skills and attitude
required for academic success, and is effectively
prepared for life, work and further learning.

Citizenship: has been a responsible citizen who is an
informed and involved member of his/her community —
locally, nationally, globally.

Character: possesses the character to do what is right,
act morally with wisdom, and balance individual concerns
with the rights and needs of others.

Personal Development: has acquired the skills, attitude
and knowledge to achieve his or her highest potential.

Nominations must include a (maximum) 500-word
statement of support.

To nominate an outstanding CBE alumnus, or for more
information about the Legacy Award, please visit the
CBE website at http://cbe.ab.ca/about-us/board-of-
trustees/Pages/legacy-award.aspx
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